
PRIVACY STATEMENT (General Data Protection Regulation G.D.P.R.) 
 
The General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) 2016/679 is a regulation in EU law on 
data protection and privacy for all individuals within the European Union and the European 
Economic Area. 
 
The purpose of processing your data is to process your application for Ballymun Social 
Regeneration funding for 2021. The information you provide will be assessed in the first 
instance by senior officials in the Ballymun Area Office. Your application will then be 
assessed by the Social Regeneration Assessment Panel (which consists of three DCC 
officials, two North West Area Councillors and two external members.   Your information 
will be retained for a period of seven years. All personal data will be processed and stored 
securely.  At all times, we comply with our obligations and safeguard your rights under 
GDPR, the Irish Data Protection Acts, and any amendments to same.  
 
The legal basis for processing your personal data is provided under the Local Government 
Act 2001 and the Local Government Reform Act 2014. 
 
You have the following rights, in certain circumstances, and subject to applicable 
exemptions, in relation to your personal data: 
 

 The right to access the personal data that we hold about you, together with other 
information about our processing of that personal data. 

 The right to require us to rectify any inaccuracies in your personal data. 

 The right to require us to erase your personal data. 

 The right to request that we no longer process your personal data for particular 
purposes 

 The right to object to our use of your personal data or the way in which we process 
it. 

 
If you would like to exercise any of these rights, please submit a request to our Data 
Protection Officer outlining the specific details of the request dataprotection@dublincity.ie 
All valid requests will be processed without delay and in any event within one month of 
the receipt of the request. This period may be extended by up to two further months where 
necessary.  
 
We may share your data with other Dublin City Council (DCC) departments and sections, 
as deemed appropriate, e.g. Finance Department, internal Auditors and other relevant 
personnel.  We may also share your data, as deemed appropriate, with external bodies, 
e.g. the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage, external members of 
the Assessment Panel and external Auditors. 
 
All of your information will be retained for a period of 7 years after which time all paper 
documents will be shredded and all electronic records deleted. 
 
For further information, please go to http://www.dublincity.ie/privacy-statement and if 
you require a copy please do not hesitate to contact us 01-2225714. 
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